July 5,2017

Re: Pool - Pets - Tennis Courts - ATTENTION

*® Hello, to all Park residents/H.O.A. members and welcome to new
residents/new H.O.A. members

With the hot days of summer, we are seeing increased pool activity.
Numerous people that are not residents of the Park are using the pool,
both in the daytime and after the pool has closed.
We want to remind current residents/members of the Home Owners’ Association and to inform
newcomers about our pool rules. They are in place to be followed by all H.O.A. members for the
safety of all as well as curtailing liability issues that may arise and the aesthetics of the pool area.

The rules are as follows:

L Please make sure the pool area is as clean when you leave, as it was when you arrived.
Put trash in cans, clean tables and put the furniture back after use.

No glass should ever be in the pool area.

No pets allowed in the pool area.

No diving, running or horseplay.

No loud music or noise. There are some members who live in close proximity to pool.
Please do not open gates for people unless you know for a fact they are members.

No outside guest or family can use pool unless accompanied by H.O.A. members.

No furniture in pool.

9. No one under 18 unless accompanied by an adult member

10.  Pool and tennis court close at 9 p.m. (No exceptions).

We want all to have a great time in your beautiful pool, but please be respectful of others.
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Most of the above rules apply to our tennis courts too. Tennis courts are for Tennis Only.

Because of the increased traffic of non-members in the pool area, we are changing the pool gate

code. The New Code effective as of Wednesday, July 12. *%%¢¥ Do not give this code out

to friends and family members. It is only for residents of The Park. .'E g o AFece T The board.

The rules will be enforced to ensure the safety and enjoyment of all members. Hoping you all
have great summer and thank you for your cooperation.

Board of Directors,
The Park on Thomas Homeowners’ Association

P.S. Owners of Dogs, Please scoop the poop after walking your dog, large or small.



